PAQI FEEDBACK

Mr. Paul Date and Mr. Phillip Okungu represented PAQI at the WTO-TBT Committee meeting.  This was sponsored by European Union under the ACP-EU TBT programme.  The first meeting was in March this year whilst the second meeting was held in June 15th – 18th 2015.

The WTO is the only global international organisation dealing with the rules of trade between nations.  At its heart are WTO agreements, negotiated and signed by the bulk of the world’s trading nations and ratified by their Parliaments.  The goal is to help producers of goods and services, exporters and importers conduct their business.

There were two very important proposals submitted by Japan and USA.  The Japanese proposal is as follows:
Japan introduced its proposal to encourage the acceptance of test results conducted in territories of other members,  on condition that a certain level of reliability is ensured.  

Many countries including Australia, Mexico, Pakistan, Singapore, South Africa, Switzerland, Chinese-Taipei, Trinidad and Tobago expressed support for the proposal.  Some delegations from Australia, Ecuador, Malaysia, Mexico, Pakistan, South Africa, Singapore and US underlined the importance of also referring to international entities/schemes such as BIPM, ILAC and IAF.

The USA proposal is titled “improving the understanding of the Trade Enabling Benefits of a National Quality Infrastructure”.  The goal of the proposal is how communication between regulators and National Quality Infrastructure (NQI) in standardization, accreditation and metrology could be enhanced with a view to facilitating trade.  Thus to better implement technical regulations, more robust communication about NQI and regulator understanding of the benefits of using the NQI.
The participation of Africa is very low at WTO-TBT Committee meetings.  It is only Uganda and South Africa that deliver for Africa.  This therefore would has affected the performance of goods and services from the African Continent.  This is because the underlying principles of WTO agreements are premised on QI principles.  The main topics for discussion centered on Good Regulatory Practice, Conformity assessment procedures.
The following recommendations are hereby made:

i) That at all PAQI pillars meetings, discussions on trade in relation to QI must be conducted to enable members appreciate the relevance of our work.

ii) That AUC Continuous in their drive to strengthen the communication between PAQI structures and AUC (African Union Commission).
iii) That AU integrates QI issues into their programmes/projects (like Pida, etc) for maximum impact on the lives of their citizens.

